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 St. Jacobs Home and School Association Meeting   
Draft Minutes:  Wednesday, September 21st  2016
Attendees 
Michelle McMillan, Catherine Campbell, Sarah Hicks, Kelly Lee, John Krupicz, Lizzie Kemka, Kathy Mathers, Jeff Murray, Nadia Elmasry Weiss, Sylvia Young and Joe May

Meeting commenced at 7:10 p.m. 

Welcome and Introductions

Michelle welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
Executive Positions:

Chair-Michelle McMillan

Co-chair-Kelly Lee

Treasurer- Joe May

Secretary- Sylvia Young

Approval Of Minutes:

Postponed until next meeting. 

Treasurer’s Report- Joe

-we have a fair amount of cash right now, however, we owe for several items

Fundraising- Michelle
-Mel will help with the fundraising again. She is willing to do QSP, and the Move-a-thon (February) and the Cake Raffle(April), Picnic (June)

-Mel will not be able to attend all of our meetings

-if we wish to have any additional fundraisers, we would have to find additional people to run the program

-Lizzie is willing to help run the Steeped Tea fundraiser with Lara Ellis. A motion for Steeped Tea to be our November fundraiser was motioned by Michelle, seconded by Kelly and approved by all.

Fundraising- Michelle
-Toonie Tuesdays for future playground development

Principal’s Report- Kathy Mathers
-Home and School will sponsor all children who want to participate in the Caribou Math competition. The Caribou Math Competition occurs once a month. A motion for Home and School to pay for the $280.00 Caribou Math Competition fee was made by John, seconded by Sylvia and approved by all.

-in the past the board has paid for Dreambox math subscriptions. Dreambox is a series of online games and challenges for children in various grades and has been shown to greatly improve children’s number sense if they do an hour a week. Last year, we had 2 children who spent 30 hours on it and they made a significant amount of progress. This year, the school received two subscriptions to Dreambox (based on EQAO scores). The school would like to purchase additional subscriptions for     $1 155. Home and School will consider paying this fee. 

-we now have 305 children, 15 classes, and a staff of 31

-our learning focus is Math, the Board’s focus is math

-there is a lot of extra-curricular going on. Boys and girls soccer, a musical (Gr.5-8), cross-country running

-the Buddy Bench is in and it is popular and students are receiving more training on it

-the water bottle refilling centre will likely be installed at the end of October

-book fair raised just over $800

-parking continues to be an issue. By-law is giving tickets.

-Spirit wear orders have gone home. It takes about 2 weeks for the order to be filled. Any child who wants to be part of a school team is able to. The grades 7/8’s will be able to order Spirit wear with a number on it and use it for team sports.

-Kathy is putting together a presentation for the renovations committee. Some items include: our library is too small, our gym is too small for the grade 7-8’s, the office area needs some renovations, accessibility concerns)

-Terry Fox run is next Thursday. Home and School will pay for the apples. Kathy will put the order in with Martin’s Family Fruit Farm.

-Kindergartens are unable to play on the playground as it is for ages 5+. Kathy looked into natural playgrounds (rocks, teepee, gravel walkway) and it was very expensive. Home and School will discuss putting money towards a Kindergarten play area. Catherine Campbell will ask the Kindergarten team what their vision is. 

-our current playground has a lot of rust on it and it is possible that it will need to be replaced in the near future. Replacing the playground will be a major expense ($50 000+). Do we want to think about fundraising for the future.

Proposed Meetings:

-Wednesday, October 19th
-Wednesday, November 16th
-Wednesday, December 14th
-Wednesday, January 18th
-Wednesday, February 15th
-Wednesday, March 22nd
-Wednesday, April 19th
-Wednesday, May 17th
-Wednesday, June 7th (picnic prep)

-Picnic- Wednesday, June 14th 
Parent ideas/concerns:

-a question was asked about classroom 
Next meeting:   


Wednesday, October 19th 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the library.
Everyone Welcome!
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